MassMATCH Advisory Council Meeting Minutes 
December 8, 2010
 
The December 2010 quarterly meeting was held at The University of Massachusetts Boston, Presentation Room 2 in the Healey Library, 100 Morrissey Blvd., Dorchester.
 
Members in Attendance: Jeanette Beal, Lisa Chiango, Owen Doonan, Peter Gefteas, Kevin Hatch, Valerie Haven, Karen Janowski, Linda Landry, Susan LaSante, Tom Mercier, Cathy Mylotte, Lee Nettles, John Oliveira, Maria Regan, Randi Sargent, Ann Shor and Susan Ventura.

 

Members Absent: Julian Banerji, Les Cory, Theresa Eckstrom, Susan Hargrave, Barbara Lybarger, Janet Maurer, Jonathan O’Dell, Nancy Rumbolt-Trzcinski, Linda Sakin, Stacie Selfridge and Melodee Whitman.

 

Invited Guests: Cindy Aiken, Eliza Anderson, Cathy Bly, Laura Connors, Commissioner Charlie Carr and Ferol Smith.

 

Program Staff: Kobena Bonney, Karen Langley and Michaela Arroyo.

 

The meeting began at 10:05 AM chaired by the Vice President, Karen Janowski.
The minutes of the September 2010 meeting was approved as presented.

 

Program Update by Ann Shor:
· The unveiling of the ARRA stimulus funded project for the Adapted Van took place on November 15 at the Central Mass Safety Council in Boylston, Ma. In the back of the van, there are control boxes that allow modifications to be adjusted or changed per individual while an evaluation is being conducted. 

· The AT Toolkit Project completed by Easter Seals has 29 kits that have been distributed to each MRC Area Office. MassMATCH and the two ATRC locations each obtained a tool kit. Regionalized and individual area office trainings in connection with the kit have taken place and continue to occur. The Toolkits will assist and encourage the employment of individuals with disabilities by enlightening potential employers on the benefits of assistive technology and how it can help persons with disabilities perform their jobs. Another use for the Toolkits is to help clients and their counselors learn more about AT.

· So far, there have been demonstrations to potential employers such as The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Office in Western MA, Associated Industries of Massachusetts, Conference of Job Developers and the Disability Advisory Committee of the Local Career Center in Cape Cod. There is an upcoming demonstration for The Workforce Investment Board.

· There is ongoing collaboration with the research and development team at the MRC administrative office to create a method for evaluating the outcomes from using the Toolkits.

· Changes have been made to the MassMATCH website since the last meeting. There’s a new page for publications and videos and can be reached through the main menu. The nomination form to join the Advisory Council is now available as a fillable online form. Listserv announcements are now being automatically archived. Lastly, work is underway to set-up a MassMATCH Community blog.

· Information is being gathered for the FY 10 federal report. Contents of that report will be shared at the March meeting.

On the GetATstuff website there were a total of 15 exchanges completed with a savings of over $22,000. The devices exchanged were reported under mobility and seating, and a few for daily living. Devices were reported to be used for community living.

In the Long Term Device Loan Program, an analysis has been done of the program’s policies and funding. A priority system has been developed due to the receipt of a lot of applications. 1/12 of the total funds available will be used each month. When the allocated funds ran out, applicants will wait until the next month for funding unless the application is considered priority 1 (AT for health or safety reasons). 

· 
In FY10, there were 86 requests and 77 were approved. Mostly for Communication Devices and Laptops.
· Regarding the Assistive Technology Loan Program (ATLP), the program’s contract with Sovereign Bank is coming to an end and proposals for a new contract are being considered. Cambridge bank submitted a proposal but was not chosen due to their insistence on setting an upper limit on loans, no refinancing, and shorter length of loans.  At the March meeting an update will be given on the new contract with Sovereign Bank.

· In FY10, the ATLP awarded a total amount of 4.3 million dollars in loans. A total of 125 applications were received. 76 loans were approved and 29 loan requests rejected, for a total of 72 % approval rating.
AT School Swap Update. 
· Agoranet is working on enhancements to the AT School Swap website. The project is funded by the grant from the Shapiro Family Foundation. The NEU Students are assisting Schools to document and log their devices on the site. An interim report will be submitted in January and the remaining funding may be released at that time to continue the project.

· The RFR for hosting the AT Expo is available. MassMATCH staff will like to see the next Expo in the Northeastern part of the state. More information and discussion at the March meeting.

AT/DME Appeals and Other Services by Linda Landry:

· The Access of AT through Insurance (Medicaid and MassHealth) and the appeals process takes a lot of time.  Linda focused on ways to help make the process quicker and easier for the individuals needing the AT/DME. 

· MassHealth pays for durable medical equipment that is medically necessary (to improve or treat a person’s medical condition and has to be the least costly alternative). Medicaid is the old fashioned insurance; they cover less DME and have more co-pays. Medicaid focuses on the DME to be used in the home.

· MassHealth recently has improved on the financial regulations of what they will pay for; a manual wheelchair will be provided as a backup system with the purchase of a power wheelchair. Repair costs will be available for both wheelchairs.

·  The appeal process has to be filed within 30 days of receiving the denial from the insurance company, reasons given why denial was a wrong decision from medical professionals, provide missing information to help with DME request and review all the information being proposed to help with the case.

· There are handouts available to assist with steps to take when filing appeals, contact information for support and questions, etc.
Program Evaluation by Ann Shor:

The Program Evaluation Subcommittee met recently. Members include Karen Janowski, Stacie Selfridge, Kobena Bonney, Ann Shor, Barbara Lybarger and Owen Doonan. They have established 2 priority items that need to be looked at. 1) Regarding ATLP - developing a memorandum of agreement to outline the roles and responsibilities of the various parties. 2) Regarding the AT Utilization Survey - the survey hasn’t been revised for many years. Members agreed to analyze the survey questions and use the results as guidance for the future.

The subcommittee also discussed the user survey conducted by the ATRCs. Response to the ATRC Surveys is not great. Members agreed to evaluate the process -how they are administered – and hopefully come up with suggestions to improve the response rate.

The subcommittee will also be looking at the current State Plan for AT and the goals set. The subcommittee plans to evaluate the goals, outcome and performance of MassMATCH for FY 09, 10 and 11. The analysis will begin in January20 11.

Training and Technical Assistance performance will be measured in the two areas of transition 
to adulthood and transition from facilities into the community. Suggestions and ideas are 
welcome.

Device Demo by Karen Janowski:

· Karen demonstrated the iPad and a few apps available for it. The device is very lightweight and portable. The iPad can be used for a wide variety of activities - cause and effect, speech generating device, word prediction software, text to speech, etc. Applications demonstrated and shared were Shiny Drum, Draw Stars, Quizzard, V-book, Speak It, and Art of Glow. The range of applications available is over 300,000, and more are created daily.

Social Media and Blogging by Eliza Anderson:

· Eliza gave a presentation on what is a blog, what is a blog post, what is an RSS feed, why blog, why me, possible post topics, MassMATCH blog goals and the next step. The blog will help connect MassMATCH staff and Council members to share information with the general public. The blog can be accessed from the MassMATCH homepage; the blog will have various topics surrounding Assistive Technology news, discussions, etc. All posts will be reviewed by MassMATCH staff before they are approved and available on the homepage of MassMATCH.  Blogging and Facebook are becoming more popular means of communication, email is getting used less and less.

School Swap Update by Karen Langley:

· The pilot program for School Swap with the Shapiro Foundation grant has begun. The Individual Consumer Consultant Brad Parmenter and Northeastern University’s Physical Therapy students are helping schools that have signed up post devices on the site, keep a library of devices they obtain and teach the relevant staff at the participating schools how to effectively use the site. 

The immediate goal of the ATSS pilot is to help 6 to 8 Schools and Collaboratives manage their devices utilizing the website. Currently 3 Schools are being assisted with signing up, identifying their devices and uploading them unto the website.
Announcements:
Kobena reminded members that RSVPs must be received in a timely manner, especially when it involves reasonable accommodations. Even in a case where a member cannot attend, he/she should still RSVP.

Members should spread the word about the Advisory Council to have a diverse composition of members.

· The AT Loan Program will now be handled by Ferol Smith from Easter Seals.

· Peter Gefteas entered The National Positivity Contest and was voted as a high semifinalist winner and is extending gratitude to all Council members that supported him in the contest.

The next meeting will be held on March 8th at Elder Services in Worcester.

The meeting adjourned at 2:20 PM.

�Kobena are the bullets below relative to the ATLP? If so we need a new heading. Otherwise it is mixed in and confusing with the Long Term device loan program Also a bullet for ATSS





